2nd March, 1938. A.300/1.

Dear Sir,

With reference to previous correspondence regarding the petition which your League submitted for presentation to His Majesty the King, relative to questions affecting the aboriginals of Australia, I am directed to inform you that the whole question of the welfare of aboriginals is now receiving full and sympathetic consideration by the Commonwealth Government, in conjunction with the Governments of the various States.

In view of this, it is felt that no good purpose would be served by transmitting the petition to his Majesty in the meantime, and action in this regard is therefore being held in abeyance.

Yours faithfully,

Secretary .

W. Cooper, Esq.,
Hon. Secretary,
Australian Aborigines' League,
43 Mackey Street,
SEDDON. W.11. VIC.